Letter of Reference for Cindy Au-Thach
December 21, 2007

To Whom It May Concern:

Cindy Au-Thach has worked directly under me since March of 2000 as Webmaster for The Boyds Collection Ltd.  In her role, Cindy supervised the setup and day to day management of all Boyds web based initiatives including the development of Boyds primary consumer website www.Boydsstuff.com as well as www.BoydsBiz.com developed as a business to business site for Boyds retailer base.  Both sites have become very essential and effective tools for the company.
Cindy was also instrumental with several other company initiatives over the years including the development and management of all online tools needed to support a new home party program for Boyds retailers.  Cindy was able to contribute on many levels with this project from being a key person in the development of the initial concept and developing all online support needs to working with retailers and consultants at the annual conferences. 
Other key projects included the development and management of www.BoydsBearCountry.com, a site dedicated to supporting and promoting Boyds flagship store as well as overseeing the development of a direct to consumer test project call Bear&Company.
Her continued success was the result of many things, her experience and knowledge of web based programs, general knowledge of the product and market conditions as well as her ability to work extremely well with all levels of the company.  Cindy’s attitude, experience and management approach were all key factors in deciding to pursue the many different programs undertaken over the years by The Boyds Collection Ltd.
It was truly a pleasure to work with Cindy.  Her attitude and genuine passion for her job and staff were always visible and appreciated.   Her departure is not a reflection of performance but unfortunately a company downsizing which includes a decrease of new web based initiatives.
I highly recommend Cindy as not only a key manager for a company looking for an exceptional person to oversee web based initiatives but also as a person who can and will bring a lot to the overall management of a company.
Please feel free to call me directly with any questions.  I can be reached at 717-633-9898, ext 2153 or email at d_miller@boydsstuff.com.  It would be my pleasure to discuss how Cindy can help your organization.

Sincerely,

David Miller

V.P. of Marketing and

Product Development

